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“The best Camp Meeting I have attended”..the comment 

of of a three-score-and-ten attendant of many such meet- 

ings of the past. Any who may not be sure as to compari- 

son with former years, will certainly agree that it was one 

of the best! 

* * * 3% 

As beautiful and sacred as ever, the Camp Ground was 

once more a hallowed spot for ten wonderful days of 

prayer, praise, and promotion of the Master’s good work. 

* * * J 

Our evangelist for this year, Dr. Roy Nicholson, was 

beloved by all. Humble, devoted, biblical in preaching, 

humorous, he ranked with the best men who have preach- 

ed from the Tabernacle platform. Many share the hope 

that he will be with us again in the not too distant future. 

* * * % 

The hotel service was very fine. Mrs. Rice and Miss 

Landers, of Havelock and Sandford, N. S., were wonderful 

cooks. Rev. and Mrs. Hobson did excellent work planning 

and supervising the meal service, and the large staff of 

helpers rendered a much appreciated labour of love. 

We looked forward to our meals with anticipation 

and backward with pleasure. Our thanks to the manage- 

ment and staff of Beulah Hotel: 

* * * * 

A new water system operated with reasonable satisfac- 

tion. Under the direction of our Alliance Superintendent, 

Rev. F. A. Dunlop, and the Chairman of Beulah Grounds 

Committee, Rev. R. G. Morehouse, a 200 foot well was 

drilled before Camp time and a pressure pump installed. 

The supply of water was not quite adequate to the Camp’s 

demands, but the well will be drilled to greater depth with 

assurance given us by the drillers that a water supply 

fully adequate to our needs will be located. This is an 

expensive project, involving an outlay of more than $3,000. 

The people atending the Camp responded very generously 

to an appeal presented by our Alliance treasurer. Rev. 

L. K. Mullen, in behalf of the Alliance, for funds to meet 

this need. Any who were not at Beulah who would be in- 

terested in contributing to this important project could 

write Brother Mullen at Woodstock, N. B. 

* * * * 

As usual, attendance at the Camp Meeting services was 

excellent. The commodious Tabernacle was well filled 

every evening, and was much too small to accomodate the 

Sunday crowds. Visitors were present from far and near, 

from four of the Canadian provinces, New Brunswick, 

Nova Scotia, Prince Edward Island, Quebec, and Ontario; 

and from at least eight of the States of the U. S. A.: 

Maine, New Hampshire, Massachussetts, New York, In- 

diana, Michigan, Pennsylvania, and California. 

* * * * 

Among distinguished guests attending this year’s Camp 

Meeting were Dr. George Warner, President of World 

Gospel Mission, and Mrs. Warner, of Marion, Indiana, and 

Miss Myra Martin, R. N., missionary recently returned 

from India. 
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Revs. Kenneth Sullivan, Willard Wilson, and R. T. Sellick, 

of the Church of the Nazarene Rev. R. L. Casement, of the 

Free Methodist Church of Ontario, and Rev. E. M. B. 

Wheelock, Maritime Secretary of the British and Foreign 

Bible Society, were among minister visitors attending the 

Camp. 
# & LJ J 

Fine music was a feature of our Beulah services again 

this year. Mrs. Ralph Hobson played the Hammond Organ, 

kindly loaned to us by the Willis Music Co., of Moncton, 

and was ably assisted by Arthur Ingersoll and Mrs. 

Glendon McCrea; Mrs. Hazen Ricker, Mrs. Stillman 

Cameron, Miss Shirley Justason, and others served as 

pianists; the Camp Choir, under the direction of Rev. 

Ralph Hobson, was a great asset to the musical pro- 

gramme of the Camp; a fine array of musical talent sang 

for us in the various services; a male quartette from 

Eastern Nazarene College was heard with appreciation, 

and their instrumental quartette, a trumpet trio with 
Hammond organ accompaniment, was delightful. Fine 
music all the way. 

® s . . 

A brief memorial tribute was paid to Rev. H. S. Mullen 

by our Superintendent, at the opening of the ordination 

service. Lics. Bernard Brown, Oland Kent, and Gerald Mac- 

Kinnon, received ordination credentials. The ordination 

sermon was preached by Rev. H. E. Mullen. 
* * * * 

Again this year, a large attendance of young people at 

Beulah. A sight to inspire..scores of young people in each 

service of the Camp, forecast of a promising future for our 

Church. Elected to lead the Young People’s Association in 
its activities during the next church year were Merle 

Smith, of Moncton, and Bernard Mullen, of Fredericton. 
* * * * 

More than 100 children enrolled in the Daily Vacation 

Bible School classes. Mrs. Leslie Black, with a fine staff 

of assisting workers, did splendid work in this very im- 

portant phase of the Camp’s activities. The D. V. B. 8S. 
programme was an inspiring service. 

* * LJ LJ] 

Mothers and children particularly were loud in their 
praise of the play-ground space and equipment arranged 

through the interest and labour of Rev. Jack Stevens and 
assisting workmen. A fine addition to the Camp facilities. 
Our thanks to Jack and all who assisted either in work 

or contributions. 

&* J LJ # 

The Beulah Broadcasts, half hour recordings taped in the 
Tabernacle and released over radio station CFBC, Saint 
John, N. B., were aired again this year. If you heard these 
broadcasts and enjoyed them, would you write a few lines 
letting us know? And if you want to express your appre- 
ciation in a very practical way, send a contribution to our 
Alliance Treasurer, Rev. L. K. Mullen, Woodstock, N. B. 
These broadcasts cost us a total of more than $130.00. Are 
they worth the investment? 

(Continued on Page 6) 
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